
Who would have thought that on June 1
st
 I would be starting my 

morning off with a winter coat on while last week was setting record 
highs in the 90’s. The year 2020 is certainly going to going to go down 
as a year to remember. 
 
It does seem very different this year not pulling Louisa out to rallies and 
seeing old friends and making new ones within the Airstream world.  I 
am one of the lucky ones, though, who are using it on a consistent 
basis.  Since I am at my family’s farm so much these days, I have her 
parked nearby while I help out on the farm and work on my property.  I 
feel lucky that I can still relax around the fire and enjoy my time 
camping in her.  She is always ready to hook up and pull in case an 
adventure pops up. 
 
We continue to follow the states that we have our future Rallies in and 
monitor their restrictions regarding the COVID Virus. This newsletter 

will have notes on most rallies in it. Please be sure to look for them.  You 
can also check out the CCMAC website for information on these rallies as to whether or not they 
are cancelled.  Also on the website are the flyers for the remaining rallies that are, at this time, still 
on schedule. 
 
I would like to remind all our member of the upcoming Spring Business Meeting.  There are many 
items on the agenda that need to be voted on.  Now that many of us are at home and not traveling 
you have the opportunity to join in the Zoom meeting on June 13 at 7:30pm. 
 
Also, we will be sending out surveymonkey voting forms for International Officers, and CCMAC 
Officers.  We encourage our members to vote.  This is your unit and we need your vote. 
 
I hope everyone stays safe and healthy and that we are able to meet up at a future rally soon. 

The President’s Message 

2020 

RJ Dominic 
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April 
 

Isabel Ward 4/16 
Roland St. Laurent   4/21 
Todd Sunderland   4/22 

Kathleen McNamara   4/30 
 

May 
 

Bard Fuller   5/1 
Joyce Rousseau   5/3 
Gilles Rousseau   5/6 
Bonnie Hogan   5/6 
John O’Connor   5/9 
Jerry Jackson   5/15 
Grace Fuller   5/16 

Bill Watts   5/21 
Penny Angelini   5/30 

 

June 
 

John West   6/7 
Tye Mott  6/14 

Bruce Williams   6/23 
Evie Watts   6/27 

Member BirthdaysMember BirthdaysMember Birthdays   
April/May/JuneApril/May/JuneApril/May/June   

April 
 

Ed & Isabel Ward   4/22 
 

May 
 

Ted & Lois Price   5/26 
Mike & Sandy Sasuta   5/31 

 
June 

 
J. Rick L& Sandi Gould   6/2 
Jim &  Janine Colcord   6/12 

Trevor & Gale Lake   6/25 
Roland & Sandie St. Laurent   

6/28 

Member AnniversariesMember AnniversariesMember Anniversaries   
April/May/JuneApril/May/JuneApril/May/June   

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
     We all love our Airstreams, 
but are somehow compelled to 
tweak it to make it our 
own.  Some are more 
adventurous than others.  We 
are working on our fourth 
Airstream. I would like to say 
that this will be our last, but 
when it comes to Airstreamers..... 
y o u  j u s t  n e v e r  k n o w 
     As we were doing research , 
we  came across  some 
interesting Facebook groups 
dedicated to helping fellow 
Airstreamers.  A few of the ones 
we found the most helpful 
were  Airstream Interior Ideas, 
Gourmet Camping, Airstream 
Restorations, Airstream Storage 
Ideas and of course WBCCI-
Wally Byam Airstream Club 
Group. Give them a try and if 
you have a favorite one , share it 
with us. 
     Bill’s grandparents were avid 
Airstreamers and that was his 
introduction into this iconic 
camper.  They actually knew 
Wally Byam, although they 
never had the need to join the 
club.  They were fairly 
independent and did extensive 
travel in the early sixties.. 
Happy travels and stay safe.  

     
        By:  Lucy Roche 
               2nd Vice President 

We love our 
 Airstream 

Scusset Beach & 
Pastures Rally 

Updates 

S c u s s e t 
B e a c h 
Rendezvous 
     Well as 
spring is in 
full bloom 
and our 
c a m p i n g 
season is 
presently in a 

state of limbo,  I received notice 
that Scusset Beach Campground 
would be closed until June 7.  It is 
with great sadness yet again to 
have another cancellation, the 
Scusset Beach Rendezvous will 
have to be rescheduled to next 
June 2021 stay tuned for updates 
 
Summer Fun on the CT River. 
            (Pastures Rally) 
     Great news for the Pastures 
Rally as the state of NH as of June 
1 will allow out of state campers 
to visit campgrounds.  On check 
in you will be asked a series of 
questions related to COVID-19. 
We are working on how we will 
address social distancing and 
adjustments to the way we will 
handle gatherings along with 
how our meals will be handled. 
     I will keep all the folks who will 
be attendees at the rally informed 
of the precautions we will take to 
keep everyone safe. 
     Please see the Flyer for this 
rally in this Capers for information 
on how to sign up.  You must 
register with the campground 
directly.  Please read the flyer 
carefully. 
     Hope to see you all very soon.  
If you need any help, please 
contact me.  508-759-0190 
 

             By:  Eddie Carll  



Opening for a 1st VP 
in the WBCCI family.   
     Why not give it a try.  You 
have nothing to lose and 
everything to gain from 
becoming an Officer in the 
Cape Cod MA Airstream Club. 
     Please contact RJ if you are 
interested in taking the position 
as 1st VP.   

      RJ is happy to announce 
that the position of 2nd VP has 
been filled by Lucy Roche.  We 
would like to thank Lucy for 
volunteering for this position. 
     Being a 1st and 2nd V.P. is a 
great way to learn a lot about 
the Club and our Cape Cod 
Unit and have a fun time doing 
it. 
      As the 1st V.P. you will 
attend the Spring and Fall 
Business Meetings of the unit.  
You will also assist the 
President if needed and 
assume the duties of the 
President in the President’s 
absence.  This is the year that 
you will plan the next year’s 
r a l l i e s ,  c a r a v a n s  a n d 
luncheons.  You are not 
required to run all these rallies 
but will ask members and/or 
Directors to either host or co-
host a rally, rendezvous or a 
luncheon. 
     The Caravan Chairperson 
will work with you on any 
upcoming caravans he/she has 
planned or any caravans that 
you may wish to plan. You will 
also ask or assign members to 
become Directors along with 
selecting members to head 
your committees. 
     The 1st and 2nd. V.P 
positions are one year 
positions.  RJ and other long 
time members will be more 
than happy to mentor you on 
all aspects of becoming a 1st or 
2nd V.P.   
     Becoming an Officer is a 
great way to enjoy the 
friendship and camaraderie 
with other members of not 
only Cape Cod but other units 

Airstream For Sale 

     Rose Tavares is selling her 
Airstream.  It is in excellent 
condition and has only been 
owned by the Tavareses. 
     It is a 2007, 25 ft, Classic 75th 
Anniversary Edition.  Hensley 
hitch, awnings all around, twin 
beds. 
     $45,000 or best offer 
For more Info:  Please call: 
 Sharon:  508-789-4066 or 
 E-mail:  Ss_harbourgirl@yahoo.com 

 Susan:  310-339-6113 or 
 E-mail:  kcsuki@yahoo.com 
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     R e g r e t f u l l y ,  t h e  L a k e 
Pemaquid Rally, scheduled for 
June 26-28, 2020, has been 
cancelled due to the COVID-19 
virus emergency. 
     The Lake Pemaquid 2021 rally 
is scheduled for June 25-27, so 
mark your calendars. 
 
 Heather Lawler 

Lake PemaquidLake PemaquidLake Pemaquid   
RallyRallyRally   

     Thankfully the Sagadahoc Bay 
Rendezvous should be a go for 
August based on Maine 
Governor Janet Mills’ proposed 
plan to re-open the state. 
  The rally is sold out at this time. 
   We will keep you posted on the 
status of this rally. 
 

 Heather Lawler 

Sagadahoc BaySagadahoc BaySagadahoc Bay   

CCMAC’sCCMAC’sCCMAC’s   
New LogoNew LogoNew Logo   

       As many of you have 
noticed, several years back the  
CCMAC presented it’s new flag, 
which was designed by Sarah 
Nelson and Mary Rosenbach. 
       In keeping with the theme of 
the new flag, Dottie Walbridge 
has used a portion of the new 
flag to design a new CCMAC 
logo. 
       RJ will submit this logo to 
Lori Plummer at headquarters for 
approval.  We then,  as a unit, 
will need to vote on this new 
logo at the Spring Business 
Meeting to make it official.  The 
Spring Business meeting will be a 
Zoom meeting. 

     Great news, Vermont is now 
relaxing its restrictions on 
camping every few weeks.  I 
have been in contact with the 
Village Green campground 
owners and they say we should 
be good to go.  We will have to 
be creative with our meals and 
campfires as social distancing will 
still be in effect.  One way to look 
at it is that having to be 6 feet 
apart means a bigger bonfire.  So 
be sure to get your registration 
form in to reserve your site 
     We will be doing registrations 
a little differently this year. We 
are not having potential 
participants mail in their checks 
with the flyer this year with all of 
the uncertainty of the current 
events. The registration (non 
fillable) flyer for this rally is in this 
edition of the Capers. We are 
asking that you email the (fillable 
pdf) flyer back as a reservation so 
we can start getting a count of 
the number of folks interested in 
attending. We will invoice you at 
a later date for the rally funds.  
     To print the fillable flyer click 
o n  t h i s  l i n k :   https://
capecodmassachusetts.airstreamclub.net
/files/2020/06/2020-Columbus-
Canadian-Rally-Flyer-2.pdf  

 Fill it out and email it to Eddie at 
ecarll62@gmail.com  Eddie 
would prefer that you email it to 
him. 
     To mail the form to Eddie 
Carl:, his address is: 
 P. O. Box 1811 
 Plymouth, MA  02362 
       Any questions or concerns, 
please contact  me at: 
rjdominic@airstreamclub.net 
or give me a call:  914-204-6190  
                    RJ Dominic 

Columbus Day  & 
Canadian  Thanksgiving 

National Event Rally 
Update 

Technical Coordinator 
Position  -  by Lucy Roche 

     CCMAC  is searching for a 
volunteer to help take some of the 
workload off of RJ,  Dottie, and 
Eddie. We need someone with 
communications and media 
knowledge and have a basic 
u nd e r s t a nd i n g  o f  Z o o m , 
mailchimp and Surveymonkey.  
We will be creating a position 
called Technology Coordinator. 
     You will have a great support 
system with the three of them. 
You will be working with the 
CCMAC executive committee, 
along with membership and other 
areas. 
     T h i s  p a n d e m i c  h a s 
thrown everyone into uncharted 
territory. Social distancing has 
changed the way we are doing 
our business and socialization.    
     Our electronic media is now 
becoming the norm.  We are 
learning as we go. If anyone has 
an interest in volunteering for this 
position, please reach out to 
RJ.  We would love to hear from 
you. 
     We will also have a social hour 
in the near future. It will be good 
to have a little wine and just sit 
back and enjoy the company. We 
are very interested in making sure 
everyone is coping with things 
well and observing social 
distancing . 

https://capecodmassachusetts.airstreamclub.net/files/2020/06/2020-Columbus-Canadian-Rally-Flyer-2.pdf
https://capecodmassachusetts.airstreamclub.net/files/2020/06/2020-Columbus-Canadian-Rally-Flyer-2.pdf
https://capecodmassachusetts.airstreamclub.net/files/2020/06/2020-Columbus-Canadian-Rally-Flyer-2.pdf
https://capecodmassachusetts.airstreamclub.net/files/2020/06/2020-Columbus-Canadian-Rally-Flyer-2.pdf
mailto:ecarll62@gmail.com
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Memories of TWENTY FIVE YEARS AGO 
By Bard Fuller 

     I find myself emptying out my late father’s house in 
these quarantine days.  He was a product of the De-
pression era and rarely threw anything out.  Rummag-
ing through his attic I came across the Old North 

Church used on the Cape 
Cod Unit float at the Am-
herst Massachusetts Interna-
tional WBCCI Rally.  What 
great memories and stories 
this attic has to tell.  Among 
the piles of paperwork were 
pictures and a Grand Sweep-
stakes trophy given to the 
Cape Cod Unit for its overall 
first place in unit participa-
tion, float construction and 
theme demonstration.   
 

     John Fuller, a past Cape Cod Unit president and 
past Region 1 president, did much of the ground work 
in the 1980’s with the Uni-
versity Conference Services 
at UMASS to bring WBCCI 
to its first international rally 
in the New England states.  
Although it was not until 
the construction of the 
Mullings Conference Center 
on campus in the early 
1990’s was the rally realized 
due to the efforts of then 
Region President Rod Dole 
and International President 
Gene Stubbs.   
 
     In those years the international rallies were quite 
different.  Attendance was over 2,000 rigs yet there 
was no air conditioning or electricity available for your 

week plus en-
campment.  We 
all daisy-chained 
water connec-
tions after tap-
ping into local 
fire hydrants.  
There were few-
er seminars and 
a great emphasis 
placed on the 

Teen Queen 
contest  (a 
beauty/talent 
show of the 
units’ teens), 
unit bulletin/
locator board 
contest, skit 
contest and a 
grand parade 
on the Fourth 

of July through the city streets around the campus.  
 
     John was the pa-
rade chairman for 
the Cape Cod Unit in 
1995.  He prebuilt a 
nearly 10-foot-high 
Old North Church 
and a 9-foot Air-
stream which he 
brought with him to 
the rally site.  The 
detailed scale model 
of the Old North Church was quite impressive.  It 

included all the brick 
work that was photo 
produced to be scale 
specific to match the 
real church in Bos-
ton’s North End.  
There were two 
blinking lights in the 
belfry indicating 
“One if by Land,  
Two if by Airstream”.  
Riding on the float 
were unit members 

Russ Sterns and Dick Brocket dressed in their min-
uteman apparel with their steadfast muskets.  The 
marching contingent was over 40 members of the 
Cape Cod Unit following 
the float through the cam-
pus wearing matching peri-
od appropriate costumes.  
All this to celebrate Wally 
Byam’s birthday followed 
by a picnic on the campus 
lawn for the entire 5,000 
plus participants at the ral-
ly.  All these great memo-
ries are resurfacing from 
my attic treasure finds. 
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Dottie Walbridge 
15 Edgewood Road 
Scituate, MA  02066 

To: 
Deadline for Articles, Pictures 

Flyers for the July Capers 
by June  24th 


